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Good afternoon and welcome back everyone, 

  

It’s been fabulous to see the students back in 

school after their summer break. We’ve had a 

great first week back, but naturally we are all 

looking forward to a more normalised school 

week next week, as must you be also. It’s just a 

very short version of the bulletin this week. 

Lots of reminders have been sent out to you 

this week and I’m aware not to overwhelm you 

with more information than needed. 

  

This week, you should have received: 

• A start of term reminder letter with some 

key dates on from me 

• An update on our changes from Epraise 

to Bromcom (parents in year 8-11). On 

Monday, we will be sending out the start 

of term parent pack for your considera-

tion to include the Home Academy Agree-

ment, general consent etc. You will need 

to have the new MCAS App installed in 

order to access these documents. 

• A School Fund Letter 

• Details of the Grease Production rehears-

als for our cast members. We are all so 

excited about this. 

• And on Monday, Miss McKenzie will 

write to you with details of the Personal 

Development Curriculum for 2025-26. 

The Summer School 2025 feature is on page 6! 
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All of our parent/carer letters are kept on the web-

site for your reference; Communications area. 

There is also a section for previous bulletin edi-

tions should you need these. If you are struggling 

with the new MCAS App in anyway, please do  

contact school reception. 

  

School Fund 

Thank you all so much for the school fund contri-

butions received so far. I regret having to ask you 

all for these but sincerely appreciate the over-

whelming support that we have already received  

in response. 

  

Outcomes 2025 

I referenced the headline figures for our 2025 co-

hort in my letter to you this week. We were over-

whelmed with the results yet again, and I congrat-

ulate all of the students. We send our very best 

wishes as they start their post 16 pathways this 

week. Thank you to our Post 16 feeders for their 

hard work on results day supporting our students. 

Many students will return to support our Open 

Evening later this month as ambassadors for the 

school. 

 

Of particular note were results from: 

Osian—4 grade 9s, 1 D2, 3 grade 8s, 2 grade 7s 

and a grade 5 

Daragh—1 grade 9, 1 D2*, 1 D2, 4 grade 8s, 2 

grade 7s, 1 grade 6 and 1 grade 5 

Charlie—1 grade 9, 1 D2, 6 grade 8s, 2 grade 7s 

and 1 grade 5 

Em—1 grade 9, 5 grade 8s, 4 grade 7s and 1 grade 

6 

Darcie—1 grade 8, 1 D2*, 1 D2, 4 grade 7s, 2 

grade 6s, 2 grade 5s 

Chloe—6 grade 8s, 2 grade 7s, 2 grade 6s, 1 grade 

5 

Evie—7 grade 8s, 2 grade 7s and 2 grade 6s.  

 

There are so many others that I could select. We 

offer our warm congratulations to our former stu-

dents who collected year 13 results this year also. 

  

Meeting staff 

Please can parents pre-arrange to meet with staff 

when needed. Thank you. The only time that this 

is not necessary is for the Wednesday Weekly Drop 

In, 3.25-4.25pm. Pre-arranging helps to avoid dis-

appointment and means that staff members can 

prepare fully for any meetings. 

 

  

Welcome new staff 

I’m delighted to introduce you to the following new 

staff at the Academy. 

  

Hello, I’m Mrs Kirk, teacher of 

English. I started with the 

school in June last year and 

have already been impressed by 

many of our delightful students. 

I have over twenty years of ex-

perience teaching English, a 

Masters Degree in Literature 

(because fourteen years ago I 

thought I’d have too much spare 

time during my maternity leave!), and a particular 

passion for all things Agatha Christie. I’m very 

much looking forward to the year ahead, meeting 

our new year 7 groups and supporting our KS4 stu-

dents through their crucial GCSE years.  

  

I’m Mrs Linford and I’m really 

happy to be joining Alcester 

Academy—as a teacher of Me-

dia and English—this year. I 

have been fortunate enough to 

work at Alcester Academy, be-

fore, and was overwhelmed by 

the positive energy and sense of 

community within the school, 

so I couldn’t be happier to be 

back! When not in school, I en-

joy: spending time with my family, enjoying good 

food, being outdoors and exercising (but not all at 

once!). 

  

Mr Rowberry— 

Religious Studies 

I am thrilled to be returning to 

Alcester Academy for the first 

time since 2021, to teach Reli-

gious Studies. I am an enthusi-

astic and passionate teacher 

who enjoys bringing lessons to 

life and encouraging curiosity 

about the world’s beliefs and 

traditions. Outside the classroom, I have plenty of 

geeky hobbies and interests, including Star Wars, 

Lord of the Rings, Dungeons & Dragons, and  

Warhammer. I am really looking forward to the 

year ahead and to meeting all the students. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/news/communications
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Reward Trips 

Congratulations to the students on a super,  

well-deserved day out today around the country; 

West Midlands Safari Park, Drayton Manor, Alton 

Towers and Bowling at Resorts World, to name a 

few venues.   

 

We’ve managed to get some photographs in this 

edition as follows. Do have a look at X too for fun 

throughout the day. Thank you to a huge staff 

team today for making this happen either on the 

trips themselves or behind the scenes. 
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Summer Scout trip to Kandersteg In-
ternational Scout Centre, Switzerland 

It’s an absolute joy to see this article written  

collaboratively by several of our year 11s who  

enjoyed this wonderful experience over the  

summer break. See page 8. 

  

Attendance reminder 

This is just a reminder for parents NOT to book 

holidays in term time. Positive school attendance, 

and a focus on behaviour in schools was an-

nounced as the most recent drive by Bridget Phil-

lipson as we returned to school this week. She 

said: 

 

‘I am calling on parents, schools and families to 

join us in playing their part to get children in 

class and ready to learn for the start of the new 

school term.   We have already made progress 

with five million more days in school this year 

and are backing parents and supporting schools 

through our Plan for Change. But we all need to 

do more, and when it comes to getting kids in and 

behaving – this includes mums, dads and carers 

too… We know what works - strong leadership, 

consistent attendance and schools standing shoul-

der to shoulder with families…so that schools fac-

ing the biggest challenges can get the support 

they need.’  

 

Government to crackdown on bad behaviour and 

boost attendance - GOV.UK 

 

Three Rivers Alliance 

The Academy continues to enjoy a very positive 

relationship with Shipston High School, Alcester 

Grammar School, Stratford Girls’ Grammar 

School and King Edward VI Shakespeare’s School 

as part of The Three Rivers Alliance. 

 

The new Development Plan themes for this aca-

demic year are:  

1. Developing Adaptive Teaching 

2. Aligning the curriculum with the new DfE 

guidance (expected autumn term 2025) 

3. Preparing for the new Ofsted Framework 

4. Joint CPD and peer collaboration 

5. Develop further opportunities for students’ 

Personal Development 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking ahead to next week: 

In addition to any Grease rehearsals, there is a 

year 11 geography Blencathra trip parent meet-

ing on Wednesday 10th September at 6pm, in 

school. Separate details about this will be sent 

out. Year 7s go on their Blackwell Adventure trip 

on Friday 12th September. 

 

Remembering Gary Strain 

Our sincere thoughts and love 

go out to the family of Gary 

Strain, from Alcester and 

Ragley Cricket Club who sad-

ly passed away recently. We 

know that a lot of our stu-

dents and families would have 

known Gary very well. 

 

The Club posted on social me-

dia recently; ‘There’s a hole in 

our club that’ll likely never be 

replaced, but we will carry on 

as he would have wanted (and 

we will endeavour to “always 

bat the overs”).’ 

  

Early finish note: 

School finishes at 1.35pm on Thursday 

25th September so that staff can prepare for Open 

Evening. There will be no school bus service run-

ning at this time. We will send out details of the 

one-way Gerard Road traffic system needed in 

order to facilitate a smooth collection. This is es-

pecially for new parents to school. Please inform 

relatives of this in advance if they are due to pick 

up family members. 

 

We have asked for volunteer student guides to 

help us on the evening, and subject areas love to 

have their helpers too. Your child should have a 

letter about this if they have volunteered. With 

the darker nights rapidly approaching, I’m keen 

to be sure that students get picked up safely after 

the event if they are helping out. 

  

We are looking for a wood carver 

Do you know anyone? Please let me know at 

school head@alcesteracacdemy.org.uk. Thank you. 

We are looking for a specific idea to mark our 

60th school birthday this academic year! 

 

 

 

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-to-crackdown-on-bad-behaviour-and-boost-attendance
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-to-crackdown-on-bad-behaviour-and-boost-attendance
mailto:head@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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Over the summer holidays, the beautiful 

dresses designed and created by our year 9 

textile students safely arrived in Ghana. 

Each piece was carefully made using tie-dye 

techniques and finished with detailed  

embroidery, showcasing the creativity and 

hard work of our students. 

 

The dresses were donated to an orphanage 

supported by the Awisi Foundation. We are 

delighted to know they reached the children 

safely and are being enjoyed. 

 

A special thank you goes to Ms Hirji for  

connecting us with Becky at the Awisi  

Foundation, whose support made this  

wonderful project possible. Miss Wincup 

Year 9 Textile Student Dresses Arrive in Ghana 

Good Luck  

Mrs Goldsby 

Huge luck goes to  

Mrs Goldsby on 

14th September, as she runs 

her first half marathon for 

the charity Scope, in Worces-

ter. Mrs Goldsby is one of 

our teaching assistants and 

midday supervisors. 

  

So, have a lovely weekend ahead. I’m sure that as 

much as everyone enjoys the summer break, it 

feels good to get back into our normal routines  

once more. 

  

Best wishes, 

  

Sarah Mellors—Headteacher 
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We had a very busy first week of the summer  

holidays at Alcester Academy, as we welcomed 

106  of our new year 7 students for a week of  

activities at Summer School 2025. On the first 

day there were a few nerves, but later in the week 

we loved seeing them run down the front path to 

come into school each morning. 

 

We had an absolutely amazing week and loved 

getting to know all our new students.  

 

Throughout the week many new friendships were 

made and all of those who attended said it really 

helped with them feeling less nervous about  

starting in September. 

 

We did lots of activities that helped the students 

to get to know each other, and the week started 

off caving and with a chance to see Alcester Acad-

emy from the highest level from the top of the 

climbing wall. There was a treasure hunt around 

school, where we even allowed running in the  

corridors! 

 

There were new skills to be learnt in the freestyle 

football session as we welcomed back Rebaz a 

world champion freestyle footballer into school to 

show us his skills.  

 

We were lucky to have the Bowmen of Alcester 

come in to deliver archery sessions, and in our 

science activity we made Miss Radbourne's  

famous water wheels, Miss Lee had everyone 

dancing away to Matilda in the musical theatre 

session.  

 

We had a day out in the middle of the week at 

The Heart of England Forest for a den building 

and  survival challenge, tug of war, orienteering 

and art activities. 

 

Throughout the week back in school we played  

lots of dodgeball, king ball, basketball and very 

competitive games of capture the flag. 

 

On the final day students were treated to sensa-

tional chocolate sessions with The Ministry of 

Chocolate making their own sweets and the week 
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finished off with Bingo and lots of prizes up for 

grabs—Alcester Academy style!   

Thank you to all the students who attended and 

made the week such a success, we were blown 

away by the enthusiasm of all of them all, their 

great behaviour as they learnt about the expecta-

tions and values of Alcester Academy.  

  

And to the staff for giving up a week of their  

holidays to put on such a great week. Thank you to 

Miss Bartlett, Miss Lewis, Miss Lee, Miss  

Radbourne, Miss Butler and Mrs Bove.  

 

Thank you to the parents for feedback and the 

lovely comments we received, they have been very 

much appreciated. Please see a few here: 

 

"The whole week was brilliant. He really enjoyed 

all the activities and being able to find his way 

around the school and meet new friends before 

term actually starts has really helped with nervous 

and confidence" 

 

"Really value the effort that went on to providing 

such a range of activities and the opportunity to 

grow in confidence before starting school." 

 

"Fantastic week, my child went from anxious to 

excited about starting in September after a week at 

summer school" 

 

"Each day my daughter came home buzzing and I 

could see her confidence increasing through the 

week. It was worth every penny and I am very 

thankful for the hard work and effort that went 

into to it. Thank you to everyone involved." 

 

Miss Buckthorp 
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It’s an absolute joy to see this arti-

cle written collaboratively by sev-

eral of our year 11s who enjoyed 

this wonderful experience over the 

summer break. Mrs Mellors 

 

Through raising generous amounts of 

money by volunteering for Alcester 

town events such as car parking for 

multiple of our towns festivals, as well 

as throwing scouting community 

events ourselves, our first Alcester ex-

plorer troups, as well as our scout and 

cub group successfully fundraised our 

10 day trip to the Kandersteg Interna-

tional Scout Centre.  

 

Following a 21 hour bus journey 

through Europe, we arrived at the cen-

tre which was located in the middle of 

a Swiss valley, surrounded by moun-

tains covered in forest.  Many other 

troops were there and there was a huge 

sense of community between every-

body, and often throughout the week 

we participated in team challenges and 

ice breakers to get to know them. 

Though the weather may have not 

been the best, the views from our 

campsite made up for it and over the 

course of ten days we participated in 

many amazing activities.  

 

These include a hike up the Bunderspitz 

mountain, going up the Jungfraujoch 

railway, swimming in a glacial lake, in-

ternational sport days, going to fishing 

lakes, attending jamborees, camping ac-

tivities and many more.  

 

We ate some traditional Swiss foods 

such as fondue and engaged in activities 

like wildlife watching and wilderness 

challenges to get to know the area bet-

ter. We were extremely fortunate to have 

this great experience, and it will be one 

we remember forever as a great time 

with friends, and we are very grateful to 

all our leaders that managed to organise 

the experience. 

 

Written by Dylan, year 11, Ragley 

Summer Scout Trip to Kandersteg International Scout Centre, Switzerland 
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 Peripatetic Music Lessons at Alcester Academy  

At Alcester Academy, we are proud to offer a wide 

range of peripatetic music lessons, giving students 

the chance to develop their musical skills and  

confidence with specialist tutors. Whether your 

child is a beginner or already plays an instrument, 

these lessons provide personalised one-to-one or 

small-group tuition tailored to their needs. 

 

Learning an instrument not only builds musical 

ability but also supports wider learning by  

improving focus, discipline, and creativity. It’s a 

fantastic way for students to grow in confidence, 

gain performance experience, and even work  

towards graded exams if they wish. 

 

Our peripatetic programme currently offers les-

sons in guitar, ukulele, drums, base, vocals, piano, 

keyboard, woodwind instruments, and violin, with 

opportunities to join ensembles, bands, or the 

school orchestra as skills progress. 

 

If your child is interested in starting lessons, or 

you’d like more information, please contact the  

office for details on availability and costs. 

 

Music has the power to enrich every child’s school 

journey, and we are excited to continue nurturing 

the next generation of Alcester Academy  

musicians. 

 

Music lessons will begin next week. If your child  

is already signed up, please look out for an Involve 

email in your inbox with further details.  

 

Mr Hall 



 

 * www.alcesteracademy.org.uk *  01789 762285 * admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk * X @AlcesterAcademy * 

Page 10 

Grease—The Musical 

We are thrilled to announce that our  school show 

this academic year will be Grease—The Musical 

School Edition, taking place in November 2025. 

 

We are proud that our school productions are in-

clusive and open to all students, and we would 

love to invite all of our new year 7s to get in-

volved.   

 

If your child is interested in finding out more or 

simply wants to see what it’s all about, they are 

warmly welcome to attend 

our first read-through of the 

script on: Tuesday 9th Sep-

tember at 3.30pm in the 

school hall. 

 

This is a relaxed and informal opportunity to 

meet the cast, the production team, find out about 

the show, and get involved. 

 

Miss Sacco 
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We are delighted to (re)introduce the House  

System at Alcester Academy! Every student will 

proudly belong to one of our four Houses: Ragley, 

Oversley, Billesley, and Greville. Each House is 

represented by its own colour, and together they 

form a central part of life at our school. 

 

In year 7, students will find out which House they 

belong to during assembly in the week beginning 

15th September, where they will also be presented 

with their official House badge to wear proudly on 

their blazer. 

 

Students can earn House Points for excellent 

work, positive contributions, and effort both in 

and outside the classroom. These points will con-

tribute to weekly winners in tutor groups, year 

groups, and across the whole school—sparking 

friendly competition and celebrating success. 

 

The House System will be embedded into many 

aspects of school life, from competitions to PRISM 

activities in tutor time for year 7 and year 8.  

 

We are also excited to announce that each House 

will adopt a charity this year, with students lead-

ing the way in fundraising and community events. 

 

The House System is about more than points—it’s 

about building identity, pride, teamwork, and be-

longing. We can’t wait to see the energy and en-

thusiasm our students bring to their Houses this 

year. 

 

Miss Sacco 

 

Alcester Academy House System 

Save the date—Thursday 18th September 

Warwickshire SEND Services drop-in 

We will be hosting a morning drop-in workshop for 

parents and carers run by Warwickshire County Council 

where they will be offering tailored advice and support 

on navigating SEND services and other services that are 

available.  They will be on hand to answer questions, 

demonstrate resources and offer one to one support 

using a relaxed and friendly approach. More information 

to follow in next week's bulletin. Mrs Bush 
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Alcester Academy Term Dates 

AUTUMN TERM 2025 
Half term   Monday 27th – Friday 31st October 2025 
Back to school   Monday 3rd November 2025 
 
Autumn Term ends  Friday 19th December at 12.40pm 
  
SPRING TERM 2026 
School closed   Monday 5th January 2026 
    Teacher training day 
 
Spring Term begins  Tuesday 6th January 2026 
 
Half Term    Monday 16th – Friday 20th February 2026 
Back to school   Monday 23rd February 2026 
  
Spring Term ends (Easter) Friday 27th March at 12.40pm 
  
SUMMER TERM 2026 
Summer Term begins  Monday 13th April 2026 
 
School closed   Friday 1st May 2026 
    Teacher training day 
 
May Bank Holiday   Monday 4th May 2026 
 
Half Term    Monday 25th – Friday 29th May 2026 
Back to school   Monday 1st June 2026 
     
Summer Term ends  Friday 17th July 2026 at 12.40pm 
 
School closed   Monday 20th July 2026 
    Teacher training day 
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Autumn Term Extra-Curricular Clubs 

We are delighted to reveal the extra-curricular pro-

gramme for this autumn term! Clubs will begin on 

Monday 15th September and will run for 5 weeks, 

pause for October half term, and then continue for 

another five weeks. 

 

Next week, students will be given time in tutor to 

choose which club(s) they would like to take part 

in, and sign-ups will be completed through Student 

portal on Bromcom. 

 

At Alcester Academy, we have high expectations 

that all students take part in at least one extra-

curricular activity over the course of the year. 

Clubs are a crucial part of school life – they build 

confidence, allow students to explore new inter-

ests, develop teamwork skills, make new friends, 

and create lasting memories beyond the classroom. 

 

The timetable will be refreshed again in the spring 

term, with some clubs continuing and exciting new 

opportunities being added. 
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Say Cheese! School Photo Day 

School photographs will be taken on Monday, 8th September  

for years 7, 8, 9 and 10. 

Year 11 leavers’ photos will be captured later in the year,  

so don’t worry—you’ll still get your turn! 

 



 

 * www.alcesteracademy.org.uk *  01789 762285 * admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk * X @AlcesterAcademy * 

Page 16 

 

If your child is absent from school, please inform the Attendance Officer, Ms Louise Hatcher, of 

the reason, before 8.30am each day.  

 

This can be done through SchoolComms, by calling 01789 762285, or by emailing 

louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk. 

 

Thank you, Ms Hatcher 

Attendance News 

To comply with the School Attendance (Pupil Reg-

istration) (England) Regulations 2024 and Data  

Protection expectations, it is vitally important 

that Alcester Academy keeps accurate and up to 

date information relating to every pupil on roll. 

 

The information we are required to record in-

cludes: 

• Pupil’s full legal name (and if appropriate, 

their preferred name). 

• The name, address and contact details of 

every person known to the school/academy 

who is a parent* to the pupil with whom the 

pupil normally resides (this is the address 

that has been used to register with their 

GP). 

• The name, address and contact details of 

any additional parent*. 

• Any other emergency contact details. 

 

In order to gather this information, every year we 

send out data collection forms. Parents are asked 

to complete the form with as much information as 

possible and then return to the school, signed and 

dated. We would ask that even where there are no 

amendments to the data collection sheet, parents 

return the form, signed and dated.  

 

Alcester Academy requests that if you change 

your contact number, move home or there are any 

other circumstances which may impact your child, 

the school is notified as a priority. 

 
N.B. *The Education Act 1996 defines a ‘parent’ 

as a). any natural parent, whether married or not, 

b). any parent who, although not a natural parent, 

has parental responsibility as defined in the Chil-

dren Act (1989) for a child or young person c). any 

person who, although not a natural parent, has 

care of a child or young person.  

Notice for Parents  

mailto:louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk


 

 * www.alcesteracademy.org.uk *  01789 762285 * admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk * X @AlcesterAcademy * 

Page 17 



 

 * www.alcesteracademy.org.uk *  01789 762285 * admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk * X @AlcesterAcademy * 

Page 18 

* SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS *  
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* SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS *  
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Alcester Academy is a small, oversubscribed school in South Warwickshire meeting the 

needs of 640 students in years 7-11. The school is a standalone Academy providing educa-

tion for children in the local priority area. Alcester Academy has enjoyed securing extreme-

ly positive student outcomes over the last four years. This has placed the school in the top 

five percent of schools nationally and in a most favourable position in comparison to selec-

tive schools. This is a very exciting time for the Academy. Under new leadership, the school 

is looking to secure future development opportunities, and we are looking for an experi-

enced, proactive leader for our site team. 

 

The Academy is looking to recruit a Facilities Supervisor. This is an exciting opportunity 

for an individual to gain experience in facilities management, whilst managing Health and 

Safety compliance in a school environment. We are looking for someone who is fully com-

mitted to working in a front-line service role and providing excellent customer service to 

support the Academy. 

 

The successful candidate will have experience of managing Health and Safety and of work-

ing within a facilities team. The candidate will also be experienced in undertaking minor 

project works from concept to completion. The ability to communicate effectively and confi-

dently is essential to the post. This post requires the successful candidate to be flexible in 

their working approach in order to facilitate school lettings.  

(to include out of hours lettings)  

Scale G, scale point 11, £28,142  

Closing Date: 12 noon, 26th September 2025  

Starting: As soon as available 

Facilities Supervisor 

ADVERT ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE        

https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/academy-information/vacancies
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Endangerlings Game 

Club - PE 1 
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